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Hello,  
 

Vyrnwy Aqueduct Maintenance Programme – Upcoming work in your area 

To help us continually improve the supply and quality of water we supply to customers, we’re planning some 
work relating to our Vyrnwy Aqueduct, a section of which runs near to where you live as it continues through to 
Prescott in Merseyside.  

We’ve developed a virtual exhibition at www.uuhub.com/vyrnwy to share information about our proposed 
maintenance on the aqueduct which will involve setting up working areas along the route of the aqueduct and 
installing access points from the local road network. You can also leave feedback which will be valuable as we 
develop our plans. 

Ground investigations  

Over the past few months we’ve been consulting and working closely with landowners and stakeholders, 
including your local planning and highways authorities to begin planning some important maintenance work on 
the aqueduct.  

We’ve already started carrying out a number of ecological, environmental and ground investigations to assist 
our team with the planning. We now need to carry out further surveys to understand the ground conditions. 
This will involve drilling into the ground with specialist equipment - an example of the type of equipment is on 
the back of this letter.  

How this may affect you  

Our surveys will be carried out near the Shropshire Union Canal and railway line off the A49 near Beeston, and 
near to Lightfoot Lane within Eaton Village. Whilst some of our survey work may be visible, all of our working 
areas are within private land and we’ve planned this work with those landowners affected.  

 The ground investigations will take place from 11 April 2022 and will take around 3 weeks to complete. 

 Once our equipment is installed, the larger machinery will be removed from each location. However we 
will continue to monitor the ground for up to three months before removing any underground 
monitoring equipment from the area.  

 All of our working areas will be fenced off for the duration of the work and all public walkways will be 
maintained so you will still be able to access all of the same community areas that that may use 
currently.  



 Depending how close you are to where we’re working you may notice an increase in noise and 
construction traffic. 

We understand this type of work can be inconvenient and our team will do all they can to minimise any 
disruption for you and the local community and don’t worry, this work will not affect your water and 
wastewater services which can be used as normal.  

Thank you for bearing with us and we’re sorry if our work gets in the way of your daily routine. As our plans for 
the main work develop we’ll ensure we keep you updated. 

If you have any questions you can call us on 0345 672 3723 quoting project number 80063071.04 . We’ll be 
happy to help. 

Thank you 

 

Customer Services 

 
What you are likely to see in your local area: 

Small Rotary Rig                                                                     Cable Percussive Rig 

              

 


